The Happy Sheet

August 2016
Fall Sailing Trip Survey
Every year or so we try a weekend in Charleston for a sail. Most of the time we have gone from the Charleston Harbor out and around to Bohickets Marina and back. Looking into the fall the only practical weekend for your host is October 29 and 30. Basically Hallow’een weekend. Hence a survey. How about a weekend in Charleston Sailing with this itinerary: Saturday, arrive 9:00, sail the harbor for the day and then hit a Charleston night spot for some Halloween shenanigans. Sunday sail out and down to Bohickets, Monday Sail back up to Charleston. It would be a longer weekend and probably have a $600-700per person budget including gas and some food. We will need to check boats etc by the end of August to make this happen so please respond in the positive or negative quickly so we can gauge the viability of the adventure!
USC Sailing Class
The USC sailing classes start at the end of August! For the first time we may have them overlapping our general public classes! IF that occurs we will be using both Capri’s for teaching for some days but we will still have Wilana and Nan available!

New things!
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We have some pictures of new things in this month’s Happy Sheet! It may seem simple but the new tiller on Nan need some sculpting so it will raise up more easily than the previous one. The down fall of many tillers is them being used as leverage to get up to a standing position…………...please don’t do this they don’t last long that way!
There is also a new engine in the fleet. It is currently on Rusty, the teaching Capri. It has a couple of subtle differences. The tiller/throttle is a little longer so watch out for it when you raise the engine out of the water. Also it will only tilt up with the engine in forward gear! This is to protect the gears/shafts etc (See tip of the week)
Events
Andy Warhol’s Birthday Sail
Saturday, August 6, 6:15-9:15

We will rotate skippers every 15 minutes and where and how we go is totally their choice. The music will be predominantly Lou Reed, Velvet Underground, and early Bowie. Dinner will be Campbells soup of course! 

Let’s Go Sailing-Labor Day Week-End
We will be hosting a Let’s Go Sailing week end over Labor Day. It’s a chance for us to show off the sailing school and give people a chance for a short sail with no pressure. You will see another email soon asking for help spreading the word.
Tip of the Month: To Spin or Not to Spin
When the glorious moment when you can turn the engine off arrives should it be left in neutral or forward or reverse. Tohatsu, the manufacturer of our new engine, have taken the choice away from us to a large extent. Their engine is only free to tilt when it is in forward gear. On all small outboards the engine is free to tilt in forward gear so if you hit something there is a chance that damage will be minimized by the engine bouncing over it not whacking through it. On our Yamahas you can also tilt in neutral so when sailing with the engine down like wise it will tilt up if it hits something. The tohatsu people would like you to put the motor in forward once it is shut down to stop the propeller free spinning and wearing bearings and the like out prematurely, so you cannot tilt the engine in neutral. How does this translate to an inboard engine……………..next month!
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 Not the Happy Sails Way but exciting for those involved. An hour to rig and an hour to get ready for hauling home!
